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10.4 

REPORT 3 - 2020 

To: CHAIR AND MEMBERS OF GENERAL COMMITTEE 

 

The Traffic Safety Council presents its third report for 2020 and recommends: 

 

TSC-0038-2020 

That the deputation from Colin Patterson, Supervisor, Road Safety regarding an update on 

automated speed enforcement be received. 

(TSC-0038-2020) 

 

TSC-0039-2020 

That the Site Inspection Report for the site inspection conducted on October 8, 2020 at the 

intersection of Churchill Meadows Boulevard and Rosanna Drive for the students attending St. 

Bernard of Clairvaux Catholic Elementary School be received. 

(Ward 10) 

(TSC-0039-2020) 

 

TSC-0040-2020 

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at 
the intersection of Churchill Meadows Boulevard and Rosanna Drive for the students 
attending St. Bernard of Clairvaux Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to review the feasibility of removing the 
traffic circle at Churchill Meadows Boulevard and Escada Drive/Rosanna Drive and 
reconfigure the intersection to an all way stop. 

3. That Transportation and Works be requested to provide cost estimates for removing 
the traffic circle at Churchill Meadows Boulevard and Escada Drive/Rosanna Drive 
and for converting the intersection to an all way stop. 

4. That Traffic Safety Council's Public Information Subcommittee be requested to 

address the issue of education regarding roundabouts/traffic circles and work in 

collaboration with other relevant partners to design a public campaign. 

(Ward 10) 

(TSC-0040-2020) 

 

TSC-0041-2020 

That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at the 

intersection of Truscott Drive and Buckby Road for the students attending St. Helen Catholic 

Elementary School. 

(Ward 2) 

(TSC-0041-2020) 
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TSC-0042-2020 

That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at either leg 

of Garnetwood Chase where it intersects with Rathburn Road East for the students attending 

Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic Elementary School. 

(Ward 3) 

(TSC-0042-2020) 

 

TSC-0043-2020 

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at 
the intersection of Rathburn Road East and Ponytrail Drive for the students attending 
Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic Elementary School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to add Zebra Markings to the existing 
crosswalk on the west leg across Rathburn Road East and on the channelized leg on 
the northwest corner of Rathburn Road East and Ponytrail Drive for the students 
attending Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic Elementary School. 

3. That Transportation and works be requested to review the signal timing across 

Rathburn Road East to ensure it is set for slow walking speed for the students 

attending Sts. Martha and Mary Catholic Elementary School. 

(Ward 3) 

(TSC-0043-2020) 

 

TSC-0044-2020 

1. That the warrants have not been met for the placement of a school crossing guard at 
the intersection of Lakeshore Road West and Silver Birch Trail for the students 
attending Owenwood Public School. 

2. That Transportation and Works be requested to check the timing of the signal across 
Lakeshore Road West at Silver Birch Trail to ensure it is set for maximum time for 
pedestrians to cross. 

3. That Transportation and Works be requested to paint zebra markings at the 
intersection of Lakeshore Road West and Silver Birch Trail for the students attending 
Owenwood Public School. 

4. That Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect the intersection of Lakeshore 

Road West and Silver Birch Trail once COVID-19 restrictions are lifted and all 

students of Owenwood Public School are attending school in person. 

(Ward 2) 

(TSC-0044-2020) 
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TSC-0045-2020 

1. That Transportation and works be requested to review the permissive walking phase 
of the signal across Bloor Street East, North/South at Tomken Road for the students 
attending Applewood Heights Secondary School and Tomken Road Middle School. 

2. That Traffic Safety Council be requested to re-inspect the intersection of Bloor Street 

East and Tomken Road once COVID-19 restrictions are no longer in place and all 

students of Applewood Heights Secondary School and Tomken Road Middle School 

have returned to in-class learning. 

(Ward 3) 

(TSC-0045-2020) 

 

TSC-0046-2020 

That the Site Inspection report for the safety review conducted on November 19, 2020 at the 

intersection of Trelawny Circle and Forest Park Drive for the students attending Our Lady of 

Mount Carmel Secondary School be received. 

(Ward 10) 

(TSC-0046-2020) 

 

TSC-0047-2020 

That Transportation and Works be requested to paint zebra markings on all four legs of the 

intersection of Eglinton Avenue West and Fallingbrook Drive for the students attending 

Fallingbrook Middle School and Rick Hansen Secondary School.  

(Ward 6) 

(TSC-0047-2020) 

 

TSC-0048-2020 

That the letter dated November 19, 2020 from Traffic Safety Council to the Minister of 

Transportation regarding installation of automated school bus stop arm cameras be received.  

(TSC-0048-2020) 

 

TSC-0049-2020 

That the email dated November 20, 2020 from Sheelagh Duffin, Supervisor, Crossing Guards 

regarding Allan A. Martin Senior Public School Kiss and Ride and Street Safety (Ward 1) be 

received.  

(Ward 1) 

(TSC-0049-2020) 

 

TSC-0050-2020 

That the Site Inspection Statistics Report for the year 2020 be received for information.  

(TSC-0050-2020) 
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TSC-0051-2020 

That Traffic Safety Council cancel the selection of recipients for the Dr. Arthur Wood Award and 

the Wilde Wood Award for the year 2020 due to the COVID-19 pandemic. 

(TSC-0051-2020) 

 

TSC-0052-2020 

1. That the email dated November 18, 2020 from Sheelagh Duffin, Supervisor, 
Crossing Guards, requesting support from the Traffic Safety Council provide funding 
for the 2020 Crossing Guard Long Service Awards be received. 

2. That the amount of up to $3145.00 from the Council Committees budget be 

approved to fund the 2020 Crossing Guard Long Service Awards. 

(TSC-0052-2020) 

 

TSC-0053-2020 

That the Public District School Board COVID-19 Enrolment Update be received. 

(TSC-0053-2020) 

 

TSC-0054-2020 

1. That Resolution 0362-2020 with respect to the Council of the City of Mississauga’s 

endorsement of the Peel Regional Police “Take the Pledge Peel” campaign be 

received. 

2. That Traffic Safety Council participate in the “Take the Pledge Peel” campaign to 

encourage all citizens to take the pledge to show their support for Vision Zero and 

road safety. 

(TSC-0054-2020) 

 

TSC-0055-2020 

That the Parking Enforcement in School Zone Report for October 2020 be received. 

(TSC-0055-2020) 

 

TSC-0056-2020 

That the Transportation and Works Action Items for October 2020 be received.  

(TSC-0056-2020) 

 


